BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

June 27, 2007

Present:

Susan Atwater



Mary Ciaraldi
Deb Giampolo



Joe Palladino

Barry Towers



Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Management

Absent:

Anna-Marie Brown

Call to Order – President Deb Giampolo called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM

Approval of the Minutes

The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to the members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes as they appeared in the email.

Financial Report

There is $56,000.00 in reserves as of May 31st.  All capital improvements are completed except for the meeting house.  The operating budget is on target except for the pool budget.  An audit of the Conservancy was performed and copies of this audit are available from Joe Palladino.

Property Manager Report

· Evaluation Letter, Village Council Loan – The Village Council will not have the ability to secure a loan without the entire corporation being involved.
· Meeting House Siding – Project is underway but progressing slowly.

· Cupola Repairs – Replacement units have been ordered and received.

· Lock Changes – Cables for the locks are very long and is under consideration for combination padlocks.

· Signage – Private Property and dog signs are up.

· Items on Order – The tennis court screen is on order.  The cigarette receptacle and the bike rack have been received

Homeowner’s Forum

· Ruth Casagrande had a question whether there is a maximum of two guests per resident at the pool.  The pool attendant will evaluate.

· Bob Ellis said that he will publish statistics for pool use through the newsletter.  Lauren, the pool attendant, will compile the data.  He also noted that grass never seems to grow in front of his house.  He also asked what was going on with the condition of the ballfield as well as the benches by the tennis courts.

· Joe Sikora stated that he has not heard from the Little League Headquarters in Williamsport, PA regarding the possibility of Walden Woods getting a hold harmless clause for liability purposes.
· Susan Atwater had questions regarding the mowing of grass field along Marshall Phelps Road.

· Bonnie Farmer had concerns regarding use of tents and tarp constructed on the Green.

Committee Reports

· Building and Grounds Committee – Joe Sikora stated the Playscape investigation group has gotten together and he has not heard of a decision as of yet.  Joe also noted that the paint in the men’s cabana is peeling and may be due to the surface being wet when it was originally painted.  A suggestion was also made to take out a service policy with CNG for the HVAC system in the Meeting House.
· Environmental Committee – New residents Edgar Rodriguez and John Foley have approached Warren Johnson to become members of this committee.  Some of the Committee concerns raised included: Grass clippings in the catch basins (Russo will clean up); a Walking Trail Maintenance budget to be completed by the Building and Grounds Committee or Russo Landscaping; and Frank Goeckler to investigate the scum on the pond.
New Business

· Welcome Mary Ciaraldi, our newest Board member.

· Barry Towers will spearhead an effort to create an Operating Manual for the Conservancy.

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charles Wimberley – Secretary

Approved:

Deb Giampolo
